MUNRO TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING MINUTES Regular Board Meeting October 13, 2020 MUNRO TOWNSHIP HALL LEVERING, MI 49755

Regular Board Meeting

Board Members Present: Mary Bur, Donald Tracey, Charles Antkoviak, Paul Nows & Cheryl Dotski.

Supervisor Antkoviak called the meeting to Order at 7:00 PM with the Pledge to the flag.

Minutes: Donald Tracey made the motion to approve the September 8, 2020 meeting minutes. Supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

Payment of Bills: Don Tracey made the motion to pay the bills in the amount of \$6,850.06. Supported by Paul Nows. Motion carried.

1st Public Comment: None.

Correspondence: The Clerk received from the Cheboygan County Humane Society a copy of their 2020 Budget, 2019 Shelter Report and the 2020/2021 Munro Township - Animal Control Service Contract. A Motion was made by Clerk Bur to pay the annual \$350.00 contract fee, supported by Antkoviak. All in favor, Motion carried.

Clerk Bur provided all the Board members with a copy of the Audit findings as completed by Neiland and Kosanke, P.C., the only deficiency in the audit findings were with the cemetery/sexton billing procedure.

Prior to tonight's meeting the Clerk checked the MiWaters website, the EGLE Permit for the Douglas Lake Boat Ramp Improvement remains at an "In Process" status.

New Business: Thomas Wilkinson is requesting the Township Board support his request to abandon the section of road that runs along his property (where Polish line crosses South Extension Road to I75); the Board must pass a Motion supporting his request before the County Road Commission will acknowledge his request and put him on their meeting agenda. Upon review of his application to the County, Supervisor Antkoviak made a Motion to Support the Abandonment of said portion of

Polish Line Road from South Extension to I75, supported by Bur. All in favor, Motion passed.

Supervisor Antkoviak met with the President of the Michigan Township Association, it appears during COVID19 all training and seminars will be held online.

ELECTION COMMITTEE: Clerk Bur presented the committee board members with the following names for the November 3rd, 2020 Presidential Election. Chairman: Mary Bur, Marie Watts, and James Bur. Receiving Board: Susan Bliss and Claudia Clark. Motion by Nows, supported by Tracey to appoint the above people as election inspectors. All in favor, Motion carried

Unfinished Business: William Hartwig gave a brief update on the DLIA's effort to eradicate Swimmer's Itch via "The Program", he also provided a draft copy of an article he is preparing in regards to future road improvements.

Second Public Comment: Sue Bliss spoke of the responsibilities of the election workers.

The meeting was adjourned to the call of the chair at 7:45 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mary Bur Munro Township Clerk